
. Petition for a Redress of Grievances 

by James Ostrowski, resident of the City of Buffalo 

and County of Erie for 58 years, to: 

Mayor Byron Brown 
Council Members 
Christopher P. Scanlon - South District 
Council President 
Leah M. Halton-Pope - Ellicott District 
Majority Leader 
Bryan J. Bollman - Lovejoy District 
President Pro Tempore 
Joel P. Feroleto - Delaware District 
David A. Rivera - Niagara District 
Mitch Nowakowski - Fillmore District 
Joseph Golombek, Jr. - North District 
Zeneta B. Everhart - Masten District 
Rasheed N.C. Wyatt - University District 
Buffalo Water Board 
Oluwole McFoy - Chairperson 
William Sunderlin - Vice Chairperson 
Board Members - Gerald E. Kelly & Denine 
Jackson 
Mark C. Poloncarz 

Erie County Executive 
Erie County Legislators 
District No. 1: Hon. Lawrence J. Dupre 
District No. 2: Hon. April N.M. Baskin 
District No. 3: Hon. Michael H. Kooshoian 
District No. 4: Hon. John A. Bargnesi, Jr. 
District No. 5: Hon. Jeanne M. Vinal 
District No. 6: Hon. Christopher D. Greene 
District No. 7: Hon. Timothy J. Meyers 
District No. 8: Hon. Frank J. Todaro 
District No. 9: Hon. John J. Gilmour 
District No. 10: Hon. Lindsay Lorigo 
District No. 11: Hon. John J. Mills 
Erie County Water Authority 
Jerome D. Schad 
Chair 
Peggy A. LaGree 
Vice Chair 
Michele M. Iannello 
Treasurer 

The purpose of this petition under the First Amendment ( see, Hartman v. Moore, 54 7 U.S. 
250 (2006)), is to put the foregoing public officials on notice that on September 24, 2024, a 
Federal Judge ruled that "water fluoridation ... presents an unreasonable risk of injury to 
heath," specifically, "an unreasonable risk of reduced IQ in children." Food & Water Watch, 
Inc. v. U.S. EPA, 17-CV-02162-EMC (N. D. California, Judge Edward Chen presiding. 

As of today,you are all, in my opinion, directly or indirectly responsible for the continued 
injection of the toxic chemical fluoride into our County's water supply, and are now on 
notice that YOU have a moral and/or legal obligation to do all that you can to ensure that 
the toxic chemical fluoride is immediately removed from the water supply in Erie County 
including in the City of Buffalo. 

Please contact me by email or text as to your position on the continued and intentional 
poisoning of our water supply. Thank you. Jim Ostrowski, individually and on behalf of any 
and all like-minded residents. jamesmostrowski@icloud.com; (716) 435-8918. 
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